SOMERSET COUNCIL

12 JUN 2023

OSTROOM

45, Bowden Road, Templecombe
BAS8 OLF
12th June, 2023

Planning Application 22/03560/0UT

Land South of Bowden Road, Templecombe

Your Notification of 1st June, 2023

Dear Mr Kenyon/Planning Officers,

Having read all 214 pages, the survey referred to is worthless with regard to consideration of
the "foot and mourh burial" issue, as even Gleeson's nominee, RSK, claim that they did not
know/were not told where the location was. Remarkably, however, they seem to have
sampled all the areas that residents have told you it wasn't! Why? Information from DEFRA is
also missing and, if available, Somerset Council urgently needs this.

What they have identified, in terms of mercury deposits, although badly laid out, in and
around likely slurry pit areas should cause you enough concern, with the potential
implications.

What should cause you most concern though is the lack of any independent analysis here. This
is a simple study for the benefit of the developer, by the developer's nominee, to the
developer's brief. Please read Appendix A, to which you refer,again! RSK themselves state:

"RSK does not authorise, consent or condone any party other than the client relying upon the
services......any party does so wholly at its own and sole risk and RSK disclaims any liability to
such parties. Any such party would be well advised to seek independent advice from a
competent environmental consultant and/or lawyer."

But, Mr Kenyon, this is a small part of the overall picture only. Why would you want to destroy
Templecombe's rural settlement on behalf of a greedy developer/landowner? You have been
given multiple reasons from many sources as to why this development is unreasonable to the
point of being outrageous. Your own strategic "Planning Policy Consultation Response” of 24
January shows its unreasonable density imposition on top of other approved applications.
Many residents, some of them experts, have given you thorough analyses of the flaws. You will
find excellent documents and comments in some detail from many of us. There is now no
NPPF pressure on you. There is minimal local need and any small need there is could be
catered for many times over by already approved developments yet to be built, in themselves
excessive before this one. The infrastructure is hopelessly inadequate. You would support the
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"destruction of green spaces and areas of natural beauty" plus valuable farming land for the
benefit of greedy developers only, an approach which the prospective Liberal Democrat
parliamentary candidate for the area - one of your own councillors - claims vociferously to
oppose. If you are looking for reasons to turn this application down you now have so many
that further comment is almost superfluous.

There is NOTHING in favour. The application has unprecedented opposition from the
community (important in the NPPF). The local parish councils (Henstridge as well as
Templecombe) are completely against. And this is what will leave a very bad taste in residents’
mouths, particularly in the absence of representaton from their 2 councillors on the Planning
Committee, if their constructive input is ignored and the application goes ahead.

| hope you will be able to see this.

Yours sincerely,

Graham Vyse




